Briefing  Note to Lead Member and Deputy

Subject : Kingsley Court

Date : 27th July 2001

Tenders have now been received for the demolition of Kingsley Court and are the costs are £108,000 plus fees (subject to acceptance of the lowest tender)

Funding for the demolition has been refused by the NWDA because the City Council does not own the property and due to the complex legal position surrounding the property.

Attempts have been made to establish how this might be funded.

Work in default cases, such as this, involve the Council paying for the demolition etc and recharging the owner of the property by sundry debtor, setting up a land charge on the property.

It is likely that when the demolition costs are recharged to the owners that it will precipitate bankruptcy and the costs are unlikely to be recovered.

If we intend to use the land for an alternative use then any purchaser would have to remove the land charge in order to reimburse the City Council. This is likely to make the land worth nothing. The land charge will then be a charge on a revenue account or bad debt reserve.

The significant nature of the spend and the likely-hood that no income is likely to be received would make it prudent to make provision for the write-off or to check that adequate bad debt provision exists. 

The intention is for the demolition to be funded by GF revenue budget and a debtor account to be raised immediately costs have been finalised giving a nil net revenue effect.

Members are asked to accept the Tender and approve the above course of action subject to the comments of the Head of Finance. If Corporate Services are unhappy to support this approach and are unable to suggest an alternative funding source I recommend that the matter be referred to Cabinet for consideration.

Assistant Director of Housing (Strategy)

24th July 2001

